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Jaguar Drivers Club of Natal 
 

Combined Bentley and Jaguar clubs lunch at the Durban club 24 March 2013 
 

By Jack Clough and Theo Alberda 
 
 

 
 
The Durban club founded in 1854 is without doubt one of Durbanôs most historical landmarks. It was, as 
some might recall, until fairly recent time, a gentlemanôs club and even the fairer sex were not allowed 
in! It had its fair share of visitors even the great Winston Churchill stayed there. 
 
Imagine our excitement when Rob Haesloop of the Bentley club offered to arrange a lunch there for a 
combined Bentley and Jaguar club outing. Both the Bentley and Jaguar Drivers club of Natal are small clubs 
and clearly, it makes sense to combine our events. This day was a great success. 
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The directions to the venue. On a previous outing the 
JDCN bit had been omitted but this time it got 
preference! 

 

 
Being a social (and car) event the organisers decided to allow interested parties the opportunity to see a 
screening of a recent Goodwood revival. This included some of the historic car races. It was with some 
disbelieve and horror that the die-hard enthusiasts saw a humble Austin A 30 show some of the great 
Jaguars a clean pair of heels!!!! Could it have been that the A 30 was driven by the experienced racing driver 
Martin Brundle? Whatever, the screening in the historic Jan Smuts room, prior to the lunch, went down very 
well. 
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The lunch was well prepared and received. The service was great and it made many think back to those 
by- gone colonial days. During the lunch a raffle for three bottles of wine took place. Our Jill Alberda was 
one of the winnerséyes the devil looks after his own! 
 

 
Some of the JDCM and guests. 
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And now for something of the historical side. These magnificent photographic portraits of the Royal family 
greet you as you climb the staircase to the Mountbatten room. 
 

 
 

The Jan Smuts room 
 

 
 
Notice the beautiful fire place. Amongst the portraits of Jan Smuts, adjacent to the fireplace, you will notice 
a framed letter. That is a letter he wrote to Churchill in 1941. 
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